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 Hepatitis SA had 
another busy year both 
with continuing projects 
and new initiatives. Early in 
the new year Hepatitis SA 
staff met with SA Health 
along with others from 
Shine SA, SAMESH, Drug 
and Alcohol Services South 
Australia and the Adelaide 
Primary Health Network to 
discuss the syphilis response 
in South Australia, and in 
particular in the Alcohol and 
Other Drug (AOD) setting, 
following a report that 
someone who presented late 
for syphilis treatment, had 
presented to AOD services on 
a number of occasions prior 
to this. From this meeting, 
Hepatitis SA initiated a 
number of activities to add 
syphilis awareness raising 
and education to our core 
viral hepatitis activities, to 
support the South Australian 
response.

Continuing projects that 
kept us busy included our 
partnership work with 
research institutions, 
particularly with the Centre 
for Social Research in Health 
in relation to the HBV 
Stigma and Discrimination 
Monitoring Project, and 
the Kirby Institute with the 
TEMPO Study comparing 
outcomes related to new 
HCV rapid technologies. 
Hepatitis SA also signed up 
to be a site in the Kirby’s 
National HCV Point of Care 
Testing Program.

During the year, Hepatitis SA 
twice hosted international 
visitors. In June 2023, 
Professor Joshua Sharfstein, 
Vice Dean for Public Health 
Practice and Community 
Engagement, Johns Hopkins 
Bloomberg School of Public 
Health visited a Needle 
and Syringe Program 
where Hepatitis SA peers 

and a CALHN nurse were 
operating HCV Point of Care 
testing. Prof Sharfstein has a 
leadership role in the USA’s 
$11 billion HCV elimination 
effort and was interested to 
see how new HCV testing 
technologies were being 
implemented in Australia. 
Then in November, a group 
of health professionals from 
Indonesia on a study visit to 
Adelaide University visited 
our Hackney office to talk 
to us about the community-
based response to viral 
hepatitis in South Australia.

A welcome announcement 
from Drug and Alcohol 
Services South Australia that 
occurred mid-year was that 
the Clean Needle Program 
was being renamed the 
Needle and Syringe Program, 
thus bringing our state into 
alignment with the rest of 
Australia.

Another very welcome 
announcement came with 
the 2024 May Budget, with 
the Australian government 
investment of $23.7 million 
over two years for hepatitis 
B and hepatitis C initiatives. 
The sector is also keenly 
awaiting the release of the 
new National Hepatitis B and 
Hepatitis C Strategies, which 
have been delayed during 
the year. The release of 
these documents and related 
jurisdictional implementation 
plans are of great 
importance in guiding the 
2030 hepatitis elimination 
targets. It is now hoped that 
they will be released before 
the end of 2024.

Locally, Hepatitis SA was 
fortunate to have both 
our main SA Health grants 
receive additional 2.3% 
indexation on top of the 
usual 2.5% indexation, in 
recognition of the increased 
costs of award wage rises 
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in July 2023 and general 
inflationary pressures. Both 
these grants were due to 
finish at the end of this 
financial year but have been 
extended for two years until 
the end of June 2026, when 
it is likely that tenders will 
be called for the ongoing 
funding of both programs. 
The Hepatitis SA office 
lease was also due to expire 
in October this year, and 
we have negotiated with 
our landlord for a 2-year 
extension so that decision 
making about any further 
long term lease on our 
current premises can be 
considered after our longer-
term funding is known.

I would like to thank Board 
members who left during the 
year for their contribution 
and support - Sam Raven for 
her AOD sector expertise 
she brought to the Board, 
Salma Safi and particularly 
Catherine Ferguson who 
has provided thoughtful 
consideration of numerous 
issues and wise counsel 
over many years. To fill 
these Board vacancies, I 
was pleased to welcome 
new Board members Lindy 
Brinkworth, Lucy Ralton and 
Janice Scott who all joined 
the Board at the 2023 Annual 
General Meeting. Thankyou 
to these new members and 
continuing members for their 
support during the year.

Finally, I would like to thank 
all staff at Hepatitis SA 
for their commitment to 
providing quality services 
to the South Australian 
community; all those from 
our partner organisations 
who support our work, 
including Hepatitis Australia 
who administered funding 
to us from the Australian 
government, and our state 
funding administrators, the 
staff at the STI & BBV Section 
at the South Australian 
Department for Health 
and Wellbeing, and Drug 
and Alcohol Services South 
Australia.

Arieta Papadelos
Chairperson
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 This year saw the long-
awaited name change for 
the overarching program, 
and individual services, in SA 
that provide new injecting 
equipment. The SA program 
has always been called the 
Clean Needle Program, but 
this year it was renamed 
as the Needle and Syringe 
Program to align with the 
rest of Australia. 

Hepatitis SA NSP Peer 
Projects consists of a team 
of Peer Educators placed 
at high volume NSP sites 
to provide harm reduction 
services to people who inject 
drugs. The Peer Education 
team is supported by a 
Coordinator and a Project 
Worker. 

This year Peer Educators 
continued to provide services 
full-time at 3 ‘Primary’ 
NSPs: Noarlunga Health 
Village, Noarlunga Centre; 
Wonggangga Turtpandi 
Aboriginal Health Service, 
Port Adelaide; and DASSA 
Northern Service, Elizabeth. 

Peer Educators also 
continued providing NSP 
services on a sessional 
(part time) basis at Uniting 
Communities Streetlink, 
Adelaide and at DASSA 
Central, Stepney.

From December, an NSP 
Peer Educator was placed 
at the Salvation Army 
Sobering Up Unit (SUU) NSP 
in Whitmore Square on a 
sessional basis.The SUU NSP 
client base is predominantly 
male (90%) and in the 
majority homeless, living 
rough or living in supported 
accommodation. Having 
someone available in the 
NSP with lived experience, 
providing up-to-date safer 
injecting education without 
judgement, has enabled 

N
SP Peer Projects R
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many SUU clients to improve 
the safety of their injecting 
practices.

NSP Client Interactions: 
Primary & Sessional Peer Sites

This year the NSP Peer 
Projects recorded about 
2,000 more client 
interactions than last year. 
There were increases in all 
areas – more new client 
interactions; 220,000 more 
syringes distributed; and 
500 more interactions 
with Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander service users. 
This year information/peer 
education interactions 
almost doubled as a result of 
NSP Peer Educators ensuring 
that clients were informed 
about new potent opioid 
substances that have been 
found in illicit drugs. There 
were over twice as many 
referrals to pharmacies for 
naloxone (from 71 to 205) 
in response to the nitazene 
warnings. 

Use of Performance and 
Image Enhancing Drugs 
(PIEDS/steroids) is becoming 
increasingly prevalent 
amongst younger people, 
and NSP interactions related 
to PIEDs outnumbered 
heroin related interactions 
for the first time. 
Methamphetamine related 
NSP interactions made up 
approximately 71% of total 
NSP interactions.

•	 15,270 client interactions 
(72% male; 28% female)

•	 1,385,373 syringes 
distributed

•	 an average of 91 syringes 
provided per client 
interaction

•	 840 new clients 

•	 2,474 interactions with 
Aboriginal and/or Torres 
Strait Islander clients 



6

•	 5,085 occasions of 
information and peer 
education 

•	 194 intensive support/
complex needs 
interactions 

NSP Client Interactions: 
Hackney NSP

Client numbers increased 
significantly this year with 
1,415 client interactions 
recorded at Hackney NSP 
(74% male; 26% female), 
including a doubling in the 
number of new clients

•	 128 new clients 

•	 73 Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander client 
interactions 

•	 149,954 syringes 
distributed

•	 278  occasions of 
information/education

•	 103 referrals to other 
NSPs, AOD services 
and hepatitis C testing/
treatment

•	 40% of clients reported 
using amphetamines 

•	 21% of clients reported 
using heroin 

•	 26% of clients reported 
using PIEDS 

NSP Peer Projects 
Highlights

A harm reduction quiz 
running for 3 months at 
all peer NSP sites, with 
a prize and a different 
question each month, led 
to increased engagement 
with clients about safer 
injecting practices 

Hepatitis SA NSP Peer 
Projects, in collaboration 
with SANDAS, facilitated 
quarterly AOD Peer 
Network meetings. The 
AOD Peer Network is 
a forum for AOD peer 
workers to debrief, share 
knowledge and develop 
skills.  

Margie, one of the NSP 
Peer Educators, presented 
at the APSAD Conference 
and SANDAS Symposium 
on peer work and the AOD 
Peer Network.

Resources developed: 

1. a card resource to 
distribute with condoms, 
and a poster, to encourage 
people to get tested for 
syphilis due to the higher 

incidence of syphilis 
amongst people who inject 
drugs 

2. a postcard sized resource 
and a sticker for fitpacks 
encouraging the use of 
sterile water (which is now 
available free at all NSPs)

Participation in national 
and international 
days/events including 
International Overdose 
Awareness Day, World 
Hepatitis Day, Support 
Don’t Punish Global Day of 
Action and NAIDOC Week 
provided opportunities 
to raise awareness of 
important issues such as 
overdose and stigma. 

Once again, the NSP Peer 
Projects team put in an 
amazing effort throughout 
the year, with NSP service 
users and workers at host 
sites providing positive 
feedback about the NSP 
peers. A big thank you to: 
Andrea, Bernadette, Bridget, 
Fiona, Justin, Margie, Mark, 
Meagan, Penni and Ruby.

Carol Holly
Coordinator

Syphilis is on  
the rise. 

You may not know 

you have it.

 Use condoms. 

 Get tested.

Syphilis Card v3 FINAL.indd   1

25/10/2023   8:41:21 AM
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 This year brought the 
biggest changes to the 
Education Team in a long 
time. Shannon took on a 
temporary role at Macquarie 
University, and Gary officially 
locked in his retirement. 
We’re excited to welcome 
Shannon back in March 2025, 
and we wish Gary all the best 
in his new adventures. Thank 
you, Gary, for your incredible 
contributions over the past 
eight years! From your 
start with the hepatitis B 
community education project 
in the Filipino community 
to your recent collaboration 
with SA Police to establish 
a structured training code 
for officers, your impact has 
been invaluable.

We also welcomed two new 
Educators, Yingbin and Jesse, 
who have quickly adapted 
and become integral 
members of our team.

Despite the staff changes, 
the Education Team had a 
bumper year, delivering 61 
community sessions to 1,091 
participants across prison 
sites, multicultural services, 
drug and alcohol services, 
mental health services, and 
Aboriginal health services.

One highlight was the ‘Viral 
Hepatitis and Syphilis’ art 

Education Program
 R
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project with Aboriginal 
Community Connects 
women’s and men’s groups. 
Over three weeks, we 
provided education to the 
groups on viral hepatitis as 
well as syphilis, we were also 
fortunate enough to have a 
viral hepatitis nurse attend a 
number of the sessions and 
conduct hepatitis C point-
of-care testing. Whilst we 
provided the education and 
testing the group attendees 
participated in painting 
canvases which had focused 
on viral hepatitis and syphilis 
prevention and treatment. 
This project effectively 
combined education, health 
promotion, and creative 
expression while fostering 
meaningful discussions about 
these important health 
issues. 

Our team also participated 
in 12 health expos, engaging 
with 1,636 community 
members. A number of these 
events featured one of our 
hepatitis C treatment peers. 
We’re always brainstorming 
creative ways to connect 
with attendees, from quiz 
raffles to our new bingo 
game, where participants 
spin a wheel and answer 
questions related to their 
number for a chance to win 
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small prizes. We’re happy to 
assist if anyone needs help 
with answers!

Here’s a list of the expos we 
attended:

•	 City of Salisbury Women’s 
Day Luncheon

•	 World Hepatitis Day 
Event at Arndale

•	 Women’s Prison Health 
Expo

•	 Cadell Training Centre 
Health Expo

•	 Mobilong Prison Health 
Expo

•	 Harmony Day event – 
CAaSSA

•	 ARA Health Expo

•	 Flinders University 
Wellbeing Week Health 
Expo

•	 Tarpari Wellbeing Day

•	 Aging, Wellness and 
Diversity Expo

•	 Cantonese Opera and 
the Overseas Chinese 
Association Health Expo

Our efforts within the 
South Australian prison 
system were also significant 
this year, with 16 education 

sessions delivered to 344 
prisoners across five sites. 
We revamped our approach 
by moving education 
sessions to industry 
areas, allowing inmates 
to participate without 
missing work. The feedback 
has been fantastic, with 
comments like:

“It really makes you think 
about life; you can’t judge 
your mates.”

“Thanks for coming 
all the way to Mount 
Gambier!”

“I enjoyed the session and 
would 100% recommend 
people to come to the 
next one.”

“Great facilitators, very 
engaging.”

“I had no idea hep C 
could be cured!”

Additionally, we provided 
45 workforce development 
sessions to 531 staff from 
various organizations, 
including drug and alcohol 
services, youth services, and 
correctional staff.

Hepatitis SA’s Positive 
Speaker Program continued 

this year, and we invited 
NSP peers and Hepatitis C 
peers to specific sessions. 
In total, positive speakers 
accompanied educators 
to five workforce and 
17 community sessions. 
Hearing from lived 
experience speakers 
adds immense value, and 
participants often express 
their gratitude. Here are a 
few comments:

“Thank you, Dean, for 
sharing your incredible 
journey. I wish you all the 
best for the future.”

“Kath, what an incredibly 
brave thing you do! 
Thank you for sharing 
your story!”

“Hearing from someone 
with hep C changed my 
views in many ways.”

I want to extend my heartfelt 
thanks to the Education 
team—Shannon, Gary, 
Yingbin, and Jesse—for your 
hard work and commitment 
to making a difference. 
Here’s to another amazing 
year ahead!

Jenny Grant
Coordinator
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 The Hepatitis SA 
Communications team 
is responsible for the 
development, design and 
production of resources for 
Hepatitis SA activities and 
events, and occasionally 
on request, for partners 
such as the viral hepatitis 
nurses. In 2023-24, Hepatitis 
SA produced significant 
resources ranging from 
brochures to innovative 
materials for specific 
communities.

Life Relationships and 
Hepatitis B

One highlight this year 
was the Life, Relationships, 
and Hepatitis B online 
quiz, a collaborative 
project between the 
Communications, Education, 
and Information & Support 
teams (with special thanks 
to Lisa for her videography 
work). This World Hepatitis 
Day activity focused on 
living well with hepatitis 
B, promoting regular 
monitoring and vaccination 
for close contacts.

The sophisticated multi-
lingual interactive quiz 
site, featuring videos in 
four languages presented 
by members of priority 
communities, was developed 
on a tight three-month turn-
around and deployed as part 
of the 2023 World Hepatitis 

C
om
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Day (WHD) campaign.

The Aboriginal Health 
Council of SA, Community 
Access and Services SA, 
Chinese Association of SA 
and the Filipino Association 
of SA, reviewed content 
and participated in the 
video production, allowing 
opportunities for closer 
cooperation.

The quiz was used as an 
engagement tool for 
education sessions and 
conversations, with feedback 
suggesting its multi-lingual 
content facilitated outreach 
to diverse communities. Spin-
off resources – postcards, 
flyers, and factsheets – were 
distributed, contributing 
significantly to the 35,589 
items disseminated in the 
WHD campaign.

There were 2,039 unique 
visitors to the quiz site with 
over 2,344 sessions. We 
received 454 entries (mostly 
online) and reached 305 
people through education/
information sessions and 
face-to-face conversations.

Cantonese Opera Concert 
Hong Bao and More

Another favourite this year 
was the Cantonese Opera 
Concert Hong Bao Info Sheet 
handed out to audience and 
performers at the Cantonese 
Opera Concert.  The A4-size 
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hepatitis B factsheet, folded 
into a traditional hong bao 
(red packet) enveloping a 
chocolate “gold” coin, was 
reminiscent of red envelopes 
commonly exchanged at 
Chinese celebrations. The 
unique design combined 
cultural familiarity with 
health education, making it 
an engaging resource for the 
Chinese community.

Other significant resources 
included the easy-read 
Hepatitis C Testing 
Information brochure (very 
well received because of 
its accessible style), a set 
of Hepatitis and Diabetes 
factsheets (also in easy-to-
understand presentation), 
the Hepatitis Testing and 
Vaccination Appointment 
Card for non-English 
speaking communities, and a 
hepatitis B lived experience 
video featuring an interview 
in Cantonese with Joseph Li 

discussing how a fibroscan 
“saved his life” by helping 
in the early detection of 
his hepatitis B-related liver 
cancer.

Resources Distribution and 
Online Activity

Hepatitis SA’s information 
dissemination strategy 
included a mix of physical 
mail-outs, electronic 
dissemination and web-
based tools.

This year we distributed 
64,672 resource items, with 
nearly half of them (49%) in 
electronic formats. A notable 
portion was disseminated 
during the WHD campaign, 
contributing to a significant 
increase in the number of 
hepatitis B-specific resources 
distributed. There were 
also 21,497 resource items 
distributed to non-clinical 
workforce, mostly through 
education sessions.

In 2023-24, 16,558 resource 
items were distributed to 
the South Australian clinical 
workforce. Hepatitis-related 
information to GPs and 
health professionals were 
provided via GP packs and 
a regularly updated online 
portal with links to up-to-
date, credible information 
resources for patients. The 
GP packs, usually requested 
by doctors managing newly 
diagnosed hepatitis B or 
hepatitis C patients, are print 
versions of key resources 
available via the GP Portal. 

We also maintained regular 
contact with members, 
organisations and other 
individuals on our mailing 
list of around 1,000, through 
mailouts, both physical and 
electronic. 

We continued to publish, in 
print, our quarterly Hepatitis 
SA Community News, this 
year distributing 3,581 
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printed copies, along with 
3,237 electronic versions. To 
celebrate our 100th issue 
milestone, we released a 
special supplement and 
quiz, distributing 731 printed 
copies and 987 electronic 
versions.

Our suite of web assets, 
included our main website, a 
GP portal, a specialist library, 
and an active blog which 
transitioned into the HepSA 
Community News site in 
February to coincide with the 
publication of issue 100. This 
new site complements the 
print magazine by hosting 
articles published in the 
quarterly magazine, as well 
as regularl library updates 
and additional news on 
relevant hepatitis-related 
issues.

The Hepatitis SA Library 
continued to provide free-
to-access hepatitis-related 
resources relevant to service 

providers, policy makers and 
the affected community. It 
held over 2,300 items with 
new resources added weekly, 
and regular e-updates 
provided on new titles as 
well as on special topics like 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander self-determination 
and peer support.

Hepatitis SA had an active 
presence on Facebook, 
Twitter (or X) and Issuu 
throughout the financial 
year. On Facebook, we 
posted 366 times reaching 
139,907 people, much of this 
reach bolstered by a World 
Hepatitis Day ad campaign 
funded by Gilead. Despite 
a decline in new followers 
over the past few years, 
our Twitter account, with 
1,208 followers, remained 
a platform for sharing key 
developments, such as 
the release of the World 
Health Organization’s first 
consolidated global report 

on viral hepatitis. We posted 
210 tweets generating 14,313 
impressions.

World Hepatitis Day

As always, World Hepatitis 
Day was a central focus 
for Hepatitis SA’s outreach 
efforts. As well as the Life, 
Relationships, and Hepatitis 
B online quiz, activities 
included a community 
hepatitis C rapid testing 
clinic at Arndale Shopping 
Centre, which saw four 
individuals tested and 30 
shoppers informed about 
hepatitis. WHD resource 
drops were made to several 
community organisations, 
and a hepatitis C quiz run in 
four prison sites received 46 
entries. Internal competitions 
were also held at two other 
prisons.

Hepatitis SA’s social WHD 
media advertising campaign 
had a reached over 128,000 
users, and we were able 
to get the Adelaide Oval, 
Parliament House and Unley 
City Council to light up 
green around WHD as part 
of the national Glow Green 
campaign.

Conclusion

The 2023-34 financial year 
was a very productive one 
for the Communications 
team. The Life, Relationships 
and Hepatitis B quiz 
was an example of what 
teamwork can achieve and 
we would like to express 
appreciation and thanks to 
our Hepatitis SA colleagues 
as well as partners in other 
organisations. Finally, we 
want to thank our wonderful 
volunteers, Fred, Debra and 
Vivien whose contributions 
and great company make our 
work possible and enjoyable.

Cecilia Lim
Coordinator
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 This year we started to 
wind up the Kirby Institute’s 
TEMPO Study that had 
been keeping a number of 
our peer workers busy at 
4 South Australian Needle 
and Syringe Program (NSP) 
sites since 2022. TEMPO is 
a randomized controlled 
trial to compare point-of 
care HCV RNA testing, dried 
blood spot testing, and 
standard of care to enhance 
treatment uptake among 
people with HCV who have 
recently injected drugs. 
Hepatitis SA peers were part 
of the study team at each of 
the 4 SA sites in partnership 
with the three Adelaide 
Local Health Networks.  By 
the end of the financial 
year, only one site was still 
recruiting and one site was 
doing participant follow-up 
visits. This national research 
study is due to finish in 
South Australia in early 2025.

Aside from this work, 
the Hepatitis C peers 
also engaged 889 people 
throughout the year, 
providing their lived 
experience of hepatitis C, 
along with information 
regarding transmission, 
testing, (which included pre 
and post-test counselling), 
and referrals, with a focus on 
increasing access to hepatitis 
C treatment.

The Hepatitis C peers also 
conducted rapid testing for 
hepatitis C virus antibodies 
and/or RNA, working closely 
with Viral Hepatitis Nurses 
who provided Direct Acting 
Antiviral medications for 
anyone who tests positive 
for hepatitis C infection at 
homelessness services, NSP 
sites and custodial settings.

The homelessness services 
attended during this past 
year were WestCare – Baptist 
Care Services, Hutt Street 

Inform
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Day Centre, The Arches – 
Anglicare and Common 
Ground – Housing Choices 
where the peers tested 
106 people (76 men and 30 
women).

In custodial settings the 
peers attended the Adelaide 
Remand Centre on a weekly 
basis, providing 436 HCV 
RNA tests for the males on 
remand, who volunteered to 
be tested as they wanted to 
know their hepatitis C status. 
The Viral Hepatitis Nurses 
were able to provide the 
DAA treatment quickly to 
any participants who tested 
HCV RNA positive.

At the Adelaide Women’s 
Prison, the peers had harm 
reduction conversations 
with 120 women there and 
provided 16 HCV RNA tests 
with women who believed 
they may have been at risk 
of hepatitis C.

The peers attended a 
Health Expo at Cadell 
Training Centre speaking 
with 113 male prisoners 
about safer injecting (24 
individuals), debunking 
myths about treatment for 
HCV (74 people), and allayed 
concerns about re-infection 
and how this can be avoided 
(8 people). Hepatitis SA’s 
‘Eating In’ resource, with all 
recipes based upon the most 
basic of prison buy-lists was 
hugely popular with those 
prisoners who are able to 
self-cater and we handed out 
109 of these booklets that 
day.

Hepatitis SA received a 
certificate of recognition 
from SA Prison Health 
Services for our significant 
contribution toward the 
health of prisoners in South 
Australia. 

We also commenced a three 
month trial for the provision 
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of hepatitis C rapid testing 
with the Nunkuwarrin 
Yunti Mobile Outreach 
Needle and Syringe Program, 
which has a mobile van 
providing NSP services at 
locations across the CBD 
at specific times Monday 
to Friday.  However, this 
was not popular as most 
accessing the service were 
in a hurry to be elsewhere 
and were aware that they 
could access our services 
nearby at the Hutt St Day 
Centre or WestCare Baptist 
Care Services at a time more 
convenient for them. Only 8 
tests were conducted during 
the 3-month trial.

This year our Hepatitis 
Helpline continued to 
provide a free confidential, 
non-judgemental 
information, support, and 
referral service. It operates 

during office hours Monday 
to Friday and people can 
make contact via the 
Helpline, Prisonline (available 
from any prison telephone in 
South Australia), web chat, 
email or in person at the 
Hackney Rd office.

The service is provided to 
people living with hepatitis 
B or C, their family, friends, 
or clinical and non-clinical 
service providers, assisting 
them with information that 
can increase understanding 
of viral hepatitis in a non-
judgemental manner which 
supports informed decision 
making. 

In total, there were 184 
contacts to Helpline services. 
The majority of these, 118 
(64%) were from community 
members and mostly those 
affected by viral hepatitis; 
with 28(15%) from prisoners; 

and 38 (21%) were workforce 
enquiries.

Staff and fully trained 
volunteers offer information 
and support on all aspects of 
viral hepatitis. Some workers 
have a lived experience of 
viral hepatitis (including 
hepatitis C treatment), 
and callers can request to 
speak to someone with 
lived experience if that is 
preferred. 

Our phoneline volunteers 
Fred and Debra have built 
extensive knowledge over 
their time with us (combined 
service of 44 years), and we 
sincerely thank them for 
their dedication to providing 
a high-quality service that is 
sensitive to the needs of our 
callers..

Lisa Carter
Coordinator

Free Hep C 
Fingerprick Testing

here at Priceline Pharmacy, Pt Lincoln
9am–12.30pm, Friday, 7 June, 2024

The Antibody test by fingerprick, with the result in 20 minutes,
 shows if you have ever been exposed to hepatitis C.

Then if required, another fingerprick test that day 
will indicate if you have the hep C virus, with the result in 1 hour.
Hepatitis C can be cured, with just pills daily for 8 or 12 weeks.

With your permission Lisa will connect you to Viral Hepatitis Nursing Support 
if you need to be cured.

For more information call Hepatitis SA on 1800 437 222 
(easy to remember as 1800 HEP ABC).

I can provide 
a fingerprick test for hep C 

with a result in just 20 minutes! 
I was cured of hep C 

with just pills and no side effects 
in a matter of weeks. 

You can be too!

SA Health has contributed funds towards this program
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 Total revenue for 
Hepatitis SA for 2023-2024 
was $2,162,302. This was 
made up from grant income 
of $2,104,541 for our 2 main 
recurrent grants from SA 
Health and for the National 
Hepatitis Infoline Project 
administered by Hepatitis 
Australia, as well as other 
income of $57,761 which 
included interest, profit 
on sale of motor vehicles, 
reimbursements and 
sponsorship.

Total expenditure for the 
year was $2,155,469 The 
major expense was the 
Employee Benefits expense 
of $1,919,042 with other 
large expenses being 
Premises Rent and Outgoings 
of $112,488, Office expenses 
of $52,460 as well as other 
expenses of $48,370 which 
was largely comprised of 
Program costs of $44,896.

Treasurer’s R
eport

Motor vehicle expenses 
were $9,220, Travel and 
accommodation was $10,514 
and the Depreciation and 
amortisation expense was 
$3,375. 

For the 2023-2024 financial 
year, Hepatitis SA had a 
surplus of $6,833 and this 
resulted in total equity of 
$358,574 as at 30 June 2024. 

Hepatitis SA would like 
to thank the STI and 
BBV Section at the South 
Australian Department 
for Health and Wellbeing 
and Drug and Alcohol 
Services South Australia 
for administering Hepatitis 
SA’s major grants during 
the 2023-2024 financial 
year. We would also like to 
thank Hepatitis Australia for 
administering funding from 
the Australian government 
and Gilead for their 
sponsorship.

Michael Larkin
Treasurer
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